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The head of the Assembly Republican conference said today he’s resigned to the fact that Democrats will be drawing the Assembly’s new district lines this year, but said he’s hopeful a deal can be worked out to take it out of their hands in 2022.

Assemblyman Brian Kolb, R-Canandaigua, Ontario County, said in a phone interview that time has run out for independent redistricting, and he doesn’t believe the current Legislature-led process will result in a veto from Gov. Andrew Cuomo.

LATFOR, the redistricting task force led by Assembly Democrats and Senate Republicans, released a draft set of state lines last month. Those lines have been widely panned by good-government advocates as being drawn to protect political majorities—though the Senate lines have faced more criticism than the Assembly’s.

“Well first of all, I’ve always been in favor of independent redistricting, but it’s too late for that,” Kolb said. “So now, really you’re stuck with the LATFOR approach. My view is that you can’t do anything about that, so you turn the page and deal with it this year and hopefully fix it for 10 years from now.”

Democrats currently control a 47-seat majority in the Assembly, with four vacant seats. State and congressional districts are redrawn every 10 years to account for population shifts in the U.S. Census.

After previously vowing to veto any lines drawn through a partisan process, Gov. Andrew Cuomo said last week that a veto could be avoided if the currently proposed maps are improved, and the Legislature passes a law and constitutional amendment to take future redistricting cycles out of their hands.

Kolb said that compromise would be the optimal option at this point in the process, given the time constraints. Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos, R-Nassau County, said he’s confident maps will be finalized and voted on by March 1.

“You’re not going to get an independent process this year,” Kolb said.

“That’s why I’ve been pushing for independent redistricting long before this year,” he added. “Really, had the Senate Democrats done it when they were in power (in 2009 and 2010) with the Assembly Democrats, that was really the time to start that ball down the court. But they didn’t, and now we’re stuck with how they’ve always done it and we just have to deal with it.”

Of course, the redistricting process could potentially be upended by the courts, which have begun the process of accessing whether a “special master” is needed to intervene and draw new state and congressional lines.

Representatives from the Legislature, the attorney general’s office, and a group of citizens that had filed a redistricting lawsuit are due in court in Brooklyn on Monday to discuss how to proceed. A U.S. District Court judge earlier this month called for a three-judge panel to assess whether New York has reached an impasse in the redistricting process and whether a special master should take over.
AD-129
Journal News – Politics on the Hudson Blog  Page 1 of 1

